Learning Support Statement
Scranton Preparatory School is committed to academic excellence.  The curriculum is challenging and rigorous.  We are committed to providing reasonable accommodations to students with identified learning differences without compromising our competitive program or fundamentally altering our curriculum.
Students with diagnosed learning differences may have average or above average intelligence, but there is often a discrepancy between their ability and their achievements in specific areas. We are cognizant of the fact that each of these students possesses unique characteristics and that there is not a “one size fits all” approach. Students who require accommodations must submit proper documentation before services can be provided.  Such documentation must be current, state the specific diagnosis, and provide complete educational, developmental, and relevant medical history, as well as recommended accommodations to be used in the school setting.  Acceptable documentation should not be more than three years old and must be one of the following.
· An active I.E.P. provided by the home school district
· Documentation from a licensed professional psychologist , educational psychologist or other qualified professional
Scranton Prep maintains that qualified students may be allowed:
· Extended time (up to 150%) on in-class, mid-term, and final examinations
· Use of audio versions of textbooks at home
· Preferential seating
· Enlarged fonts for assessments
· Alternatives to the use of a Scantron answer sheet
· Assistance from the Learning Support Specialist in the areas of self-monitoring of work and behavior habits, organizational skills, motivation to work at a high level, self-advocacy, and overall general support.
Failure to disclose information regarding your son’s or daughter’s needs hinders the school’s ability to give proper support.  We do not modify our curriculum, co-curricular requirements, or behavioral expectations in any way.  We do not evaluate students for possible learning differences, but will provide information on testing resources.
For more information, please contact your son or daughter’s counselor, or Mrs. Scanlon, Learning Support Specialist at 570-941-7737, ext. (need extension).

